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Club News 

   Rotary Club o f  Exmouth and Dist r ic t  

Highlights 

· Age limit for 
new Rotari-
ans? 

· New Genera-
tions 

· Emblems In-
spiration 

· Hammers and 
Hoops 

Over the next twelve 
months we look for-
ward to supporting the 
Rotary Club further, 
along with our chosen 
2012 Charity - 
‘Families for Chil-
dren’.”  Graham Kirby, 
on behalf of our club, 
was on hand to com-
ment, saying: 

“People have shown 
great generosity and we 
thank all who donated 
their spare change at 
Crealy and other loca-
tions.  Two very worthy 
causes will benefit and 
we look forward to dis-
tributing our part of the 
funds raised to local 
people and projects.” 
�

Well Wishers 

September 2012 

So far this summer it has 
been very noticeable that 
each Rotary event I have 
attended has been warm and 
sunny. “The sun always 
shines on the Rotarians” is 
obviously a very true saying. 
We had a very pleasant Cro-
quet afternoon which was 
well organised by Martin 
with an excellent supper 
arranged by Mary. Although 
many of us had played the 
previous year, we all still 
seemed like novices adding 
to its enjoyment.  A fun 

event, which I trust will con-
tinue to be part of our yearly 
calendar.  
It was a great delight to cele-
brate Cliff’s birth-
day in such style. 
Fortuitously, the 
tented areas erected 
to keep off the rain 
did a sterling job in provid-
ing shady shelter on one of 
the hottest days of the year. 
The speakers have been well 
chosen by Brian and have 
provided much food for 
thought.  

Fellowship meetings have 
sometimes meant a struggle 
for me to remember ancient 
tales but happily we have an 

abundance of mem-
bers able to contrib-
ute on these occa-
sions.  After a quiet 
Rotary month in 

August we look forward to 
The Last Night of the Proms 
and “The Walk or Ride!”.  
My thanks to all members for 
their support and hard-work 
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Rotary Facts 

The Four Way Test 
is:- 

The development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for ser-
vice; 

High ethical stan-
dards in business and 
professions, the rec-
ognition of the wor-
thiness of all useful 
occupations and the 
dignifying of each 
Rotarian’s occupation 
as an opportunity to 
serve society; 

The application of the 
ideal of service in 
each Rotarian’s per-
sonal, business and 
community life; 

The advancement of 
international under-
standing, goodwill 
and peace through a 
world of fellowship 
of business and pro-
fessional persons 
united in the ideal of 
service. 
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Well wishers help raise money 
for two charities. 
Visitors to a leading tourist at-
traction have managed to raise 
£3,000 for two charities by 
dropping their spare change into 
a ‘Rotary’ wishing well located 
at Devon’s Crealy Great Ad-
venture Park. 
The wishing well was delivered 
to the Park two years ago by the 
Rotary Club of Exmouth & Dis-
trict to help raise funds for vari-
ous causes.  The money raised 
will be equally split between 
Rotary and Crealy’s 2011 char-
ity, ‘Play Pump’, which helps 
villages in Africa have access to 
clean water. 
Josh Haywood, General Man-
ager for the Park, explains: “It 
is apt that the money collected 
for Play Pump was via a spiral 
well, as our share of the money 
will pay for an actual well to be 
built in a village in Africa.   

...we look forward 
to the Last Night 
of the Proms and 
The Walk or Ride 
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played on web site; 
Various donations agreed,  £100 to 
A. Williams  Badminton player, 
£100  to Chicks which provides res-
pite for disadvantaged children. 
£500 agreed for dictionaries for 
schools; 
£450 agreed for senior citizens’ 
coach trip; 
£350 agreed for an-
nual disco for dis-
abled people. 
All of the above 
was agreed by the 
club on 30th July.  
A Recommendation 
to not collect around the Christmas 
Tree or play music from it this year, 
was referred back to the Commu-

nity Service and Vocational 
Committee by the club for recon-
sideration.  A proposal to make a 
donation of £5,000 towards pro-
vision of a clock in the Strand 
was not supported.  

Membership Services Committee 
is asked to discuss 
an age limit, to be 
advised to new 
members, before 
they join, when 
they would auto-
matically become 
Past Rotarians.   
An age of around 

75 was considered.   A difficult 
question?  

Club Council is the executive 
committee/board of the club, 
making decisions on policy and 
finance, subject to final approval 
by the Club.    Here are the most 
recent decisions:- 
Youth Opportunities 
Authority given to Youth Op-
portunities Committee to pilot 
the Rotary Scout badge project  
Community Service and Voca-
tional 
£100 authorised for a pop up 
promo banner for Rotary Infor-
mation Wells; 
£400 budget authorised for Last 
Night of the Proms; 
Kite Festival donations to chari-
ties approved details to be dis-

Inner Wheel Looking 
Forward 

 
 

 

Janet Wood reports: “Exmouth 
Inner Wheel club held its Annual 
Changeover Dinner at the Lon-
grange Hotel in Budleigh where 
we enjoyed  an enormous and 
sumptuous Summer  buffet.    
After the meal outgoing Presi-
dents, Mary and Sarah, thanked 
the members for their support 
during the year and passed the 
chain of office to the incoming 
president, Sue Turner.  Sue intro-

duced her new committee and an-
nounced her chosen charity to be 
the  VSO organisation.  We meet 
again in September and have events 
planned.   These include helping 
Rotary, dining out, a fish and chip 
supper and a range of fund raising 
activities.  If any lady would like to 
join us we would be delighted to 
hear from you.  Please 'phone our 
Secretary, Alison on 01395 265391 
who will be happy to provide infor-
mation and answer questions”. 

Last Night of the Proms 
Graham reports that our club is pro-
ducing the 18th Last Night of the 
Proms on Thursday 13th Septem-
ber.  Started in 1995 for the cele-
bration of VE Day, we have pro-

duced a performance every year 
since,  raising in excess of 
£25,000 for local and Rotary 
Charities.  Also every year a sum 
is passed to the Clock Tower 
Flag Fund to keep  the excellent 

flags flying.   

Graham 
says ‘I will 
be asking 

for stewards and help with the 
hall decorations nearer the 
time.  If you haven't yet seen a 
Proms it is a definite must and 
always fills the Pavilion’.    Post-
ers are available from Graham 
for display to ensure wide public-
ity for this event.  Tickets are al-
ready selling well so the roof will 
be raised once again. 

speak of the woe that is in mar-
riage’.   So my experience is proba-
bly enough and is described here. 

I worked in inner city schools in 
Leeds with truants and offenders .  I 
dealt with every type of offence, 

When asked to write a piece on 
my view of youth today I won-
dered if I was qualified.  Then I 
remembered Chaucer.  The Wife 
of Bath said , “Experience, even 
if there were no other authority 
in the world, is enough for me to 

and although my main brief was 
to deal with non school atten-
dance, it became minor compared 
with all the other problems facing 
their families.  My opinion of 
young people at the end of 
15years? 

Club Council - Decisions 

New Generations - By Marian Scott 
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Should new members be 

advised , before they join, 

that at a certain age they 

will automatically become 

Past Rotarians? 

Posters are available  

from Graham for 
display 
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In spite of all they had to cope 
with, there was usually a spark of 
decency waiting to be kindled.  

My own four children were as 
good and bad at times as all oth-
ers, and pulled through to be-
come decent citi-
zens and good par-
ents .   

Then on to eight 
grandchildren and 
helping parents to deal with 
modern youth and the electronic 
age. The chagrin of finding that 
five year olds know more about  
computers than I ever will, and 
surprise on learning that  grand-
children can often talk to grand-

parents more easily than to  par-
ents.  

Most recent experience - dealing 
with young people through Rotary 
and the Youth Opportunities com-
mittee under the excellent guidance 

of David Matthews, 
and now chairing this 
committee myself.   

A short spell of Men-
toring at the Commu-

nity College helped me to realise 
that young people are no different 
than they ever were.   I have seen, 
through concerts, competitions, in-
terviews, and award ceremonies, 
the most amazing level of talent, 
altruism, generosity, idealism, and 

politeness .  Also the same 
‘know it all’ attitudes coupled 
with naivety and innocence as in 
previous generations, and the 
sense of fun, curiosity and en-
thusiasm for life that we all be-
gan with.  

It is heartening indeed that in our 
young people there is so much 
talent and enthusiasm to face the 
challenges that our fast changing 
world now presents.  Rotary can 
through its New Generations 
programme contribute to provid-
ing a positive model of commu-
nity engagement to follow.   Our 
club will continue to play its full 
part in the coming year. 

Martin Clook reported to the 
Membership Services 
Committee on 20th 
August that it is not 
just off the peg items 
that we sell.   He and 
Frank are continually 
being requested to pro-

vide emblems for uses in imagina-
tive ways - for fire engines, ca-

Our club has been selling rotary 
emblems for some 
26 years.   John 
Pankhurst was one 
of the original pio-
neers who launched 
the project which 
has been earning 
money for the club to disperse to 
the wider community ever since.    

noes, banners, labels for presen-
tation dictionaries and more.   It 
seems that no challenge is too 
much for our Emblems entrepre-
neurs.    Martin reports ‘We are 
currently earning £500 gross per 
month, £6,000 per year, on em-
blems which is providing a ser-
vice to clubs all over the country 
as well as earning a bit too.’   

Kite Festival Grants  

 New Generations - Cont. 

Rotary Emblems 

   The Rotary Kite Festival raises 
the club and Rotary’s profile in 
the community, provides an op-
portunity for fellowship through 
service and working together, 
and raises funds for charities.    

Here are details of the money 
raised this year for charity. 
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I have seen..........the most 
amazing level of talent, 

altruism, generosity, ide-
alism,  and politeness.�
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This newsletter is written in good faith on behalf of the Rotary Club of Exmouth and District and care is taken to ensure accuracy.    
We try to reflect the true position of the club at any one time but any views expressed may reflect those of individuals and may not  

necessarily reflect club policy.   Thanks to all contributors. 
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Martin Clook reports ‘We had 31 
players including colleagues from 
both Exeter Southernhay and Exe-
ter Enterprise playing croquet at 
Budleigh Salterton on 29th July.  
It was a thoroughly enjoyable 
event followed by a light quiche 
supper plus a beer of 
course!!!’  Gold, Sil-
ver and Bronze med-
als were presented to 
the winners in  keep-
ing with the prevail-
ing Olympic mood.   
Is it time for an Olym-
pics  for those with 
greater life experi-
ence? 

Skittles  

Martin says ‘We didn’t win the 
league this year but we came a 
good third only 2 points behind 
the winners Exe Vale and Tiver-
ton’.  The new skittles season will 
start in October. Septuagenarian 

Even Cliff cannot believe it.  
Three score years and ten and 
looking much younger.  After 
the monsoon weather of the 
postponed Walk and Ride 
things went much better on 
Sunday 19th August at Cliff’s 
birthday lunch.  The sun shone, 
the food was magnificent and 
the company was great.  Thank 
you Cliff and Sandy. 

Sport and Social      Fellowship    Sport and Social    Fellowship 
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The Manor Hotel, The Beacon, Exmouth  

THE ROTARY CLUB OF EXMOUTH 
AND DISTRICT 

Phone: Club Secretary  - 01395 442398  
E-mail: Newsletter Editor - 
john@wokersien.eclipse.co.uk 

We’re on the web 
exmouthrotaryclub.co.uk 

          Stop Press  

The Walk and Ride is on 23rd September.  

Shelter Box Concert - Exeter GWR Band - Tower St 
Methodist Church - 31st Oct - Details from Marian. 
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1st Oct - Mon Evng Mtg + Guests Sellers/Symes 

5th Oct - Fri Annual Disco  

8th Oct - Mon Lunch - Bus Mtg Tolman/Watts 

15th Oct - Mon Lunch - District Gov Wthll-King /Whiteley 

22nd Oct - Mon Lunch Williams/Winks 

23rd Oct - Tue Club Council  

27th Oct - Sat Ceilidh - Budleigh  

29th Oct - Mon Lunch - Business Wokersien/M. Wood 

5th Nov - Mon EvngMtg + Guests 
Spkr Rebecca Tinsley 
Network4Africa 

S. Wood/Yates 

12th Nov - Mon Lunch + Special Gen. 
Mtg to nominate  reps for 
Dist Council, DG, RIBI 
Pres & Treas. Also elect 
voting reps. & deputies 
for RIBI Conference. 

Bishop/Brunwin 

19th Nov -  Mon Lunch - Fellowship Clook/Danzelman 

26th Nov - Mon Lunch Drake/Ford 

27th Nov - Tues Club Council  

30th Nov – Sun Dist. Conference  

Date Event Stewards 


